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FACT SHEET
OPPOSE AB 1765 (MADDOX)

MTA BENEFIT ASSESSMENT DISTRICTS
ISSUE
Assembly Member Ken Maddox (R-Orange County) has introduced AB 1765 which significantly undermines only benefit assessment districts under the jurisdiction of the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA).  These districts were established under a specific statutory authorization to provide local funding for construction of the Metro Red Line and have been upheld by the California Supreme Court.  Relying on existing statute, the MTA has issued $162 million in bonds secured by revenues from its two benefit assessment districts.  AB 1765 would threaten the viability of those bonds. 

BACKGROUND
In 1992, MTA issued $162 million in bonds secured by revenues from two benefit assessment districts to help provide local funding for construction of the Metro Red Line.  The assessments in these two districts are used exclusively to cover the debt service on the bonds.  The bonds are due to mature in 2009 at which time the assessments will end.

AB 1765 is attempting to unfairly change the rules for these benefit assessments long after the fact.  The assessments, including appeals procedures, were duly established by action of the Board of the Southern California Rapid Transit District (predecessor agency to the MTA) and validated in court proceedings prior to the issuance of the bonds. 

Specifically, AB 1765 alters the long-established appeals procedure, changes the burden of proof on appeals, adds another level of adjudication before claims can be resolved and requires MTA to assume the full costs of all appeals.

The effect of AB 1765 would be to allow a greater number of property owners to have their assessments reduced or eliminated altogether, thereby increasing the burden to remaining property owners in order to meet bond obligations.  There is a 42¢ per square foot cap on the assessments within these districts.  If AB 1765 is enacted, the annual proceeds from the 

maximum assessment could be insufficient to meet the obligations to bond holders, forcing a default.

Furthermore, altering rules after the bonds, secured by the assessments, have been issued could lead to complex and expensive litigation.  Even Proposition 218 recognized this issue and it explicitly does not apply to preexisting assessments used to repay bonded indebtedness.  

AB 1765 is attempting to override this Proposition 218 exemption.

MORE INFORMATION
AB 1765 will be considered by the Assembly Transportation Committee on March 27.  Please contact members of that committee to indicate your opposition.  For more information about this measure, please contact Jody Feerst Litvak, MTA Government Relations Manager, at (213) 922-2820. 
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